
 

 

 

 

 

DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE 

Project Name: Sumner/Bonney Lake School District Capital Facilities Plan Update   

 

Permit Application No: SEPA-2025-0008/CPA-2025-0005 Docket item: TA-04 

 

Location: C I T Y - W I D E  

 

Description of Proposal: The City of Sumner amends the Comprehensive Plan to be consistent with the 

board approved SBLSD Capital Facilities Plan approved November 2024. The 2024-2030 plan includes 

information on future school facilities capital and has updates to project costs, enrollment, and capacity. 

The 2024-2030 SBLSD calculations for school impact fees are not adopted as a part of this update, school 

impact fees are adjusted and collected through an ordinance adopted by the city. These text amendments 

are reflected in various chapters of the City Capital Facilities Plan. The Capital Facilities Plan is adopted 

by reference as an appendix to the Sumner Comprehensive Plan. 

 

Applicant:   City of Sumner, 1104 Maple Street E Sumner, WA 98390 

 

Lead Agency:   City of Sumner 

 

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse 

impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 

43.21C.030 (2)(c). This decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist and other 

information on file with the lead agency. This information is available to the public on request. 

Documents are available on the City of Sumner website at www.sumnerwa.gov. 

  There is no comment period for this DNS. 

  This DNS is issued after using the optional DNS process in WAC 197-11-355. There is no 

further comment period on the DNS. 

 

 X  This DNS is issued under 197-11-340 (2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 14 

days. 

Responsible Official:  Ryan Windish Position/Title: Community & Economic Dev. Director 

Address: 1104 Maple Street Suite 250, Sumner, WA 98390 Phone: (253) 299- 5524 

 

Signature:  

 

 

_____________________________   Date: July 29, 2025                                       

              Ryan Windish                                      

 Date Published: August 7, 2025        

 

Questions or comments: Chrissanda Walker, Associate Planner: chrissandaw@sumnerwa.gov 

http://www.sumnerwa.gov/
mailto:chrissandaw@sumnerwa.gov

